DIOCESE OF GLASGOW and GALLOWAY

SCOTTISH EPISCOPAL CHURCH

Scottish Charity no SC013925
Outline of the BISHOP’S STAFF GROUP meeting held on 31st March 2011
Present:
The Bishop, the Dean, the Provost, Synod Clerk, Diocesan Treasurer, Diocesan Secretary

Vacancies: 

· Jordanhill: Revd the Hon Sydney Maitland licensed priest in charge for two years under Canon 13.10 

· North Ayrshire Team:   vestry to advertise; 

· Prestwick starting vacancy procedures: Revd David McCarthy to be interim priest; 

· Wigtownshire: Revd Canons David Bayne and Ken Stephen meeting vestries in April;
· Annandale:  Dean and Bishop to meet Vestries 23/5; 

· Pollokshields: Revd Paul Romano appointed subject to PVG – proposed date of institution 17/9   
· Lenzie:
Bishop to discuss options with Vestry
Ministry & Mission:
Ordinations to the diaconate: 23rd September (tbc), Maggs McTiernan (Newlands), 24th September, Liz O’Ryan (Greenock), 25th September, Kevin Francis (University Chapel).
Rev Alan Boyd to offer pastoral care and preside at the Sunday Eucharist at Holy Cross, Knightswood  from April 3rd  .

There has been an enquiry from Egyptian Coptic community to use Knightswood for their congregation, once per month. 

The Dean commended Dr Tomlinson for her work and positive contributions to the development of the Growth Strategy process, and the Staff Group thanked her for all her work in the Diocese, and for the exemplary way in which she had been exceeding the expectations of her appointment.

Property

Request received for guidelines on Hall Let and usage for charges. 
Canon 35 application forms revised and to be placed on web. 

Information Seminar on Renewable & Sustainable Energy, Tuesday 10th May in St. Margaret’s, Newlands. 
Cathedral:   Lead work, after theft, is now in hand, North aisle interior to commence March.   

St. Bartholomew’s, Gourock – re-roofing and leadwork progressing.

St. Brides’s, Hyndland – Telecommunications mast lease ongoing.  

St. Serf’s East End: Planning permission approved for new store. 
St. Ninian’s, Troon – Entrance glass doors and landscaping improvements
St. John’s, Dumfries – work for bells installation beginning in the Summer. 

St. John’s, Baillieston – reported lead theft. 

St Matthew’s Old Rectory: Faith In Community Scotland lease being prepared.  While repairs are carried out, they will be accommodated in the St Matthews Centre.  Rent for that month to be paid to St Matthews.
1r Blake Road, Holy Cross, Cumbernauld:   Property will remain for sale. 6 month assured tenancy basis.

Diocesan Curator: Art inventories received. Further analysis required of those charges with good art examples.

Diocesan Office Telephones: Sisco system reprogrammed. 6 lines to be reduced to 4 lines by CPS supplier.

Grants –  St. Andrew’s, Uddingston - £155.63 towards Hymnbook Music CDs

Canon 35 
 St. Andrew’s, Uddingston – Request to dispose of three pews 

 Christ Church, Lanark   Agreed curtain screen for side aisle, 

St. Michael’s & All Angels’s, Helensburgh Request to resite Triptych 
St. Bartholomew’s, Gourock To remove gloss paint from the pulpit & font, and water staining 

Finance  
Grants awarded: £140 – CMD;  £150 -East End Computer Equipment;  £600 - St Matthew’s Centre (Church in Soc.).

Balmore Road   Rectory refurbishment costs will be £18k

Loan Balances   Paisley - £139,461.70 over fifteen years;  Knightswood - £17,920 Proposing to cash UTP units.

Quota return sums to Province:  Diocese - £147,651;  Congregational - £139,940

Administration:  Treasurer to consult Vestry Treasurers to find out if there was a general need for setting up a centralised payroll system.  It was felt that the Diocesan Office Staff could deal with the monthly calculations and returns using the diocesan system, but that the implications for year-end returns, deadlines, and penalties for lateness, would need consideration.

Matters arising from Diocesan Synod:  We need a diocesan representative on the Provincial I&C Board, as there were no nominations at Synod, and on the Home Mission Committee
Dates for 2012 diocesan meetings approved for submission to Diocesan Council.
Gib FitzGibbon

Diocesan Secretary


